
June 5, 2024 

Greg Davis and Phillip Ellis 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Office of Commission Clerk 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

FILED 6/5/2024 
DOCUMENT NO. 04573-2024 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Subject: Orlando Utilities Commission Response to Staff's Review of the 2024 Ten-Year Site 
Plan - Data Request #2 

Dear Mr. Davis and Mr. Ellis, 

Enclosed please find the Orlando Utilities Commission (OUC) response to the subject Data 

Request #2, which is being submitted by nFront Consulting LLC (nFront) on behalf of OUC. 

If you have any questions about this response, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bradley Kushner 
Executive Consultant 
nFront Consulting LLC 
BradKushner@nFrontConsulting.com 

mailto:BradKushner@nFrontConsulting.com
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1. According to OUC’s 2024 Ten-Year Site Plan, Schedule 2.3, it appears that the Utility’s 2023 

Total Number of Customers, in the amount of 275,339, increased by 2.29 percent compared 
to OUC’s 2022 Total Number of Customers, which was 269,172. Please explain the major 
contributor(s) to this increase. 

 
OUC Response:   
The primary driver of this increase is the growth in the residential customer segment, which grew 2.6% 
from 2022 to 2023. 
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